Hello dear family and friends.

Well, here we are getting closer to Christmas - another year will soon be gone! I wonder how we will celebrate Christmas this year. Let's hope we are more united with family than we were last year. At the moment there's no promise of that happening for me, but I'm still living in faith and hope! The lawyer is hoping that he might have more news by October for me, but I'm not holding my breath. After all I've just been waiting upon him for 15 months now to get my visa situation resolved! This is no reflection on SIFT who are trying so hard in all different ways to get me home.

But I'm coping fine, accepting what will be, will be and still finding plenty to do in this city of Bluefields.

Since I last wrote, sadly my brother has died after nearly two years of suffering a severe stroke. His health has deteriorated all the time, but the last few months saw him with no quality of life left. I prayed so much that the Lord would take him, but when He did, it still hurt. 

For all we should be on our way out of the wet season, we are still having much torrential rain, causing lots of flooding and damage yet again.

Recently I was able to help a family repair their roof when a tree fell onto the house and I'm in the process of helping another family whose house is in a really bad state also. I am so blessed to be living in a secure house with only slight leaks causing the occasional problem.

The other concern we are facing is the continued rise in the covid pandemic, particularly now with the scare of Sars - and yet many people still refuse to wear a mask. Up until these last few weeks, the schools have still been able to have regular studies, but now, most of them are down to a two-day week and three days online work at home. 

We thought there would be a huge celebration for the schools' march on 14th September for the 200th anniversary of Independence Day, but already some schools are withdrawing their participation of this, as literally hundreds of people would be lining the streets to watch the parade.

Children are receiving the flu vaccine, so that is cutting down on health issues, but many still suffer from regular coughs and colds with the weather we are experiencing and them sitting in class with wet shoes and wet clothes on.

The covid vaccine only comes to Bluefields one day in the month and there is never enough for everyone. It is now on offer for people 45 years and over. I eventually received my first dose last month and thankfully had no bad reaction. I have to wait to hear it being advertised as to when I will get my second dose. It was an interesting experience. Knowing I had already lost 3 opportunities for the vaccine, the doctor told me to be at the clinic very early to make sure I would be ahead in the queue. He suggested 4am, but I went for 4.30am in the pouring rain and I was the 21st - some had been there since 3am!! Chairs had been put on the road for us to sit and at 5am two nurses came out with their flashlight as it was still dark, to give us our tickets. It wasn't done in a very orderly fashion and not being pushy enough, I ended up being number 39!
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I received a call 2 weeks ago asking what the chances were of making up more emergency bags for the covid patients in the hospital and so I was able to do 24 packages - just very basic, but essential items, as these people aren't allowed visitors to take things in for them - bath towel, face cloth, soap, toothbrush and paste, toilet paper, hand sanitiser and a large bottle of water. The doctor comes to the main entrance to receive them and is always very grateful.
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I also received another call requesting help at the maternity home because a pregnant 14 years old girl had arrived from one of the communities outside of Bluefields and had not a thing for the baby. I enjoyed my trip around the shops choosing items for this baby to be born soon. But one has to wonder, what will the future be for this young mother and child living in a state of poverty.

Well, I think I have caught you up with happenings here in Bluefields for the time being. I would love to think my next newsletter will be to tell you I am on my way home!!

As always, I thank you most sincerely for your support in all the various ways you show it - the people of Bluefields are truly blest in ways that could not have happened if your kindness had not been shown.

Every blessing and much love,

                           ​Margaret.
